MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, May 5, 2020, 6:00 p.m.

This was a tele-meeting held remotely via RayCam, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 7, 2020 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 7, 2020 Executive Session of the Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
Under Old Business, Tim gave an update on the effects that the pandemic crisis is having on the day-to-day operations of the department.  He stated that it is definitely hampering everything, adding that all spring programs, as well as before- and after-school childcare has been cancelled.  Currently, he is awaiting official word on whether or not we can go ahead with the summer programs, and he expects to hear something in the next two weeks.  Meanwhile, contingency plans are being worked out.

In addition, the town has placed a freeze on all discretionary spending.  As a result, the planned painting/staining of the office entrance ramp, gazebo, and the horse-ring fence have all been put on hold.  Projects slated for FY21 are lined up but are on-hold, awaiting the financial go-ahead.    
The field-use application submitted by Old Colony Women’s Soccer League was tabled, pending notification that the state’s ban on public gatherings has been lifted.  Hopefully, it can be voted on at next month’s meeting.

Tim reported on the following:

· He has sent a letter to all part-time childcare staffers advising each that their wages will not be paid beyond May 15, 2020 and that they may be eligible for unemployment.  He noted that he has heard back from many of them who stated that they are grateful for the pay received during the nine-week non-work period and that they look forward to returning to the job.

· He has reached out to all childcare families that had paid ahead, offering either refunds or credits towards the future.  Refunds have been processed for those requesting them.

· The summer playground program is ready to go but it will not be offered on the website until we are given the go-ahead for future gatherings by the governor.  
· Plots remain available at the community garden and the plan is to open it on May 16, 2020.  New limitations include social distancing and no more than five people present there at any time.   
· The Eagle Scout projects that had been proposed and approved are now on hold, due to the close proximity required for their executions.
· In light of the fact that EEC will not be able to enter the LaLiberte School for re-licensing purposes until a later date, the state has informed Tim that our childcare space there is good to go for now until such time that they are able to make a site-inspection.  

· The staggered schedule of having two people in the office for some portion of each day is working out well and going forward, Tim plans to close the office at 2 each afternoon.  On a daily basis, the office remains largely quiet, with few to no phone calls at all coming in.  Currently, Heather is working on the creation of a department Facebook page.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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